

ITCHINGFIELD PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 26th June 2017
Present:

Cllr Penny Simpson - Chairman
Cllr Victoria Barrett

Cllr Sanjeev Joshi

Cllr Brian O'Connor
Cllr Alan Peers

Cllr James Sheppard
The Clerk Jan Critchley
County Cllr Amanda Jupp
83
Apologies for Absence Cllr Matt Treasure-Jones, Cllr James Sheppard, District Cllrs Patricia Youtan 
and Stuart Ritchie.

84
Minutes of the last Meeting 

The Minutes of the meeting were approved, accepted and signed by the Chairman.                                         Action
85
Matters arising from the Minutes

1.  Minute 52.1 Operation Watershed.  The Clerk had contacted Sue Furlong at WSCC to confirm that


the Parish Council would like to go with Landbuild’s quote for Operation Watershed.  We now await


confirmation of funding.               


  




Action
                          

2.  Minute 52:2  Claim regarding damaged Fingerpost  - The Clerk had contacted Marcus at Heritage 
Action
Fingerposts for an update.  They are just finishing off the new fingerpost so it should be ready soon.
3.  Minute 76 – Annual Village Meeting – The Annual Meeting went very well with just over 100

people attending.  All reports and presentations were well received.
86
Open Session for Members of the Public. – no members of the public were present.

Sanjeev Joshi arrived at 7.45 pm

87
Grant Funding to include update on Village Hall Project

Paul Allen addressed the Parish Council on behalf of the Development Fund Committee.  He explained

that the Village Hall have agreed for M.Holmes Construction Limited to carry out the work to extend


the Village Hall.  Paul presented the contracts for the Parish Council and M. Holmes Construction to


sign.  Paul confirmed that he and Nigel Currie had gone through the contracts thoroughly.

The Chairman signed the contracts on behalf of the Parish Council and witnessed by Paul Allen.  
All documents will be kept by Simon Gale who is project managing the project and then all documents 
will be passed to the clerk for filing upon completion.  The Parish Council will be able to reclaim
the VAT on all invoices received by M. Holmes Construction Limited for the work carried out as 
part of the Development Fund on an on-going basis.

Paul reported that the main construction will be starting on 31st July 2017 and the contractor will remain 


on site until completion on 20th December 2017.  By this date all external work will be completed and


50% of the internal work will be completed.


The first payment date is 17th July.  This first invoice will be for materials to be purchased.  There will



be eleven payments in total and all to be paid at different stages.  Simon Gale and Vernon Jennings


will be checking each stage and sign off before the next cheque is released so that the Parish Council


is fully protected.


From July to December the David Francis Room will be closed for 80 days but the Parish Council will


be able to use the main hall for its’ meetings in Oct to December 2017.


Three security cameras have been installed whilst the work is being carried out.


Paul concluded by saying that he and Nigel will be meeting with Simon every few weeks.


The Chairman thanked Paul for all his work on the financials.


The Clerk confirmed that she had received the ‘Borrowing Approval’ confirmation from the Department
for Communities and Local Government so that the Parish Council can now apply for a loan from the

Public Works Loan Board when it is required.






Action

The Clerk confirmed that interim precepts cannot be applied for from HDC.



Action

Amanda Jupp arrived at 8.05 pm.

88
Planning Applications

1.  New Applications

DC/17/1221 – Vodafone Limited, Vodafone House, The Connection, Newbury, Berkshire -
Application for prior notification of proposed development by telecommunications code system 
operators.  Town and Country Planning General Permitted Development Order 2015.  Erection 
of a 20 metre high slimline monopole supporting 3 antenna and 2 dishes, 3 separate equipment 
cabinets a meter cabinet and associated operational development.
 Itchingfield Parish Council has no objections and recommends for approval.
DC/17/1098 – Ms Sylvie Pysden, 2 Motto Cottages, Sandhills Road, Barns Green, RH13 0PU –

Proposed detached granny annex.

Itchingfield Parish Council as no objections providing the Granny Annex is ancilliary to the main

House.
DC/17/1270 – Mr. and Mrs. Clive and Elain Woodley, Baystone House, Mill lane, Itchingfield, 

RH13 0NP – 

Application for a lawful development certificate, for the creation of a single dwelling house and the

use of land and other buildings for the purposed incidental to the enjoyment of the dwelling house 

as such, to which planning permission 1/18/01 (01/08/2010) does not apply in any aspect.

Itchingfield Parish Council has no objections and recommends for approval.

The Clerk to write to HDC Planning Department with the above representations.                                            Action


2.  Kingfisher Farm Planning Applications DC/17/1184 and DC/17/1185.  Two strongly worded letters


of objection from the Parish Council had been submitted.  HDC said that the Parish Council could collect


letters of objection from parishioners and send them into HDC. It was suggested that the Parish Council


ask the Police to attend one of our meetings to got through incidents that have occurred.  County Cllr


Amanda Jupp said that she would contact the New Inspector of Police at Horsham on our behalf.        
Action


3.  Cllr Sanjeev Joshi confirmed that Itchingfield Parish Council has posted its comments on the 


Gypsy Traveller and Travelling Showpeople Draft Site Allocations Development Plan Document.

Action
89
Neighbourhood Development Plan 


At the meeting of the Itchingfield Parish Council Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group last week it was

reported that there are now 28 sites that have been submitted.  The Steering Group are now in the process


of inviting potential developers to meet with the Steering Group and give a presentation.  This will happen


on the 22nd and 31st July and 1st August 2017.  The Steering Group will then assess using strict criteria

which sites will be accepted. 
90
Report by County and District Councillors 
 
County Councillor Amanda Jupp gave the following report: 

1. Amanda said that Balfour Beatty’s contract end next June 2018 and many other contractors

are wanting to have the contract with WSCC.

2. Amanda reported that there is some exploratory drilling for oil being carried out at a site in 

West Chiltington Parish which is having an impact and there have been protests.  There is 
now a police presence there.
District Cllr Patricia Youtan gave the following report:
1. Twigs is back before Committee next Tuesday as you will see.  I will strongly oppose the 

Officers recommendations, however be aware that having succeeded last time it may not be 
possible to get others to agree again.

2. HDC are actually actively proceeding with a Gypsy Site Allocation Policy and this is moving 
along at long last.  I will obviously keep you up to speed about this.  Amanda and I have to 
attend a meeting about parking at Christ’s Hospital next week, so let's hope that is positive and 
will help commuters.  The increase in traffic along the Christ’s Hospital road and the road from 
The Boars Head to and from Barns Green increases all the time and as the new people move into 
their properties they are finding rat running a better alternative than queuing on the A264 or the 
A24. Inevitable and sad.

3. Apart from that I am now the new HDC Cabinet member for Community and Wellbeing, so lots 
of new issues for me to get involved in.



91
Accounts for Payment 

There were fifteen payments.

Two cheques were drawn out of meeting: £1,200 to Ashley Bowes of Cornerstone Barristers in respect

of legal representation and £691.99 to SCG Consultants for the Parish Council laptop and set up charges.

The following cheques were then drawn at this meeting: £22.00 to EE Home Broadband in respect 

of the Internet Service for June 2017.  £42.00 to Barns Green and Itchingfield Village Hall 
in respect of the Neighbourhood Plan Meeting on 16th May and the Parish Council meeting on 22nd May 
2017.  £5.00 to JR Print in respect of an A1 Poster for the Annual Village Meeting.  £20.90 to the Clerk
in respect of refreshments for the Annual Village Meeting.  £37.98 to WH Smith in respect of an 

Analysis Accounts Book.  £81.99 to Office Outlet in respect of stationery.  £32.37 to HDC in respect of

the emptying of the dog bin from 1st July to 30th September 2017.  £969.67 to Barns Green Village Hall

in respect of payment of their Insurance Premium as agreed at the November 2016 Parish Council

Meeting.  £887.65 to the Clerk comprising of £796.99 salary for June 2017 and £90.66 expenses.  £15.00 to 

Horsham Association of Local Council annual subscription.  £296.99 to SCG Consultants in respect of

a new office suite and set up for the Parish Council desktop computer.  £80.00 to Pat Cochran for Litter
Warden duties for June 2017.  £335.00 to Clayton Turner of Clayton Turner Trees and Gardens

92
Correspondence 

1.
An email had been received from Philippa Berry, Hon Secretary of the Barns Green Players 


requesting permission to put a metal storage container on the grass next to the bank near to the



Car Park to store costumes and props from the village hall loft for the duration of the village

 

Hall building works that will be taking place shortly.  It was agreed to give permission to do this.
Action
93
Casual Vacancy








The Chairman reported that Alan Strudley has expressed an interest in becoming a Parish Councillor.  All

were in agreement that it would be great to welcome Alan back.  The Clerk to write to him.

Action

94
Ancient Woodland

It was reported that the Parish Council has sent out letters to four residents that back onto the

Ancient Woodland and overlook the area between their houses and the Ancient Woodland known as the


Orchard.
  No responses had been received to date.  






Action
 
The Chairman to look into the matter of getting The Orchard cut twice a year.  The rest of the year it will
Action

remain as a naturalist site.

95
Police Matters/Highways/Emergency Planning/Litter

Police Matters - nothing to report.


Highways – The Clerk read out a summary update from the Traffic Group as follows:
1. Good feedback from residents following presentation at Annual Village Meeting.

2. A meeting of the group was held to asses next steps.

3. Paul Allen and Terry Jones are visiting the School to drill down what has been happening 
between the WSCC and the School regarding proposals around the school.

4. Second meeting arranged with Chris Stark for 19th July.

5. The group are trying to get a loan of a mobile speed device.  Costs and timescales to 

be looked at.

6. Arranging to meet with Bashurst residents to get more information on their traffic issues.


Emergency Planning – no more to report.

Litter – no more to report.
96
Any Other Business 
97
Date of Next Meeting Monday 24th July 2017.  There being no other business the meeting finished 

at  9.17 pm.

